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Presidentôs Message November 2017 
 
What a great start to our 2017-2018 Program with the Theme:  
Trailblazers, Disrupters and Conciliators.  We welcomed our 
first guest speaker, Dr. Helen Brown, PhD, to our October 
meeting, who effortlessly conveyed easy-to-understand 
ŎǳǊǊŜƴǘ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ά²Ƙȅ .ǊŜȄƛǘ ƛǎ /ƻƳǇƭƛŎŀǘŜŘέΦ  hǳǊ ƴŜȄǘ 
exciting guest speaker for our 3rd meeting of our CFUW P/Q 
year, on Monday November 6th , will be Kerry Mason, 
Instructor at UVic, who will share The Life and Works of Emily 
Carr ( 1871 -1945).  Thank you again to our Program 
Committee, headed by our Past President Perry Perry, for 
organizing a stimulating program this year.   Please note that 
guests are very welcome to our Program portion of our 
monthly meeting and are more than welcome to stay for tea. 
 

!ƭǘƘƻǳƎƘ ǘƘƛǎ ƴŜǿǎƭŜǘǘŜǊ ƛǎ ŦƻǊ bƻǾŜƳōŜǊΣ L ǿƻǳƭŘ ōŜ ǊŜƳƛǎǎ ƛŦ L ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ƳŜƴǘƛƻƴ ǘƘŀǘ ǘƘŜ ƭŀǎǘ ǿŜŜƪ ƻŦ 
October is a time of busyness for our members who will be contributing to our 33rd Annual Book Sale to 
be held on October 27, 28, and 29th at the Morningstar Golf Pavilion.  Preparations, such as sorting, 
categorizing and displaying, take place prior to the sale weekend, during the week of Monday Oct 23rd 
to Thursday October 26th.   Please contact Mary Ellen or Betty Price to volunteer for our annual 
fundraiser for educational projects particularly for our local Scholarship and Bursary awards. It is a lot of 
fun and a great time to get to know your club members as they lovingly sort gently used books.  Check 
your emails for the latest update from Mary Ellen and Betty.  
 
Our December Xmas Social is on the horizon and tickets are now being sold.  Our annual event is set for 
December 4th, Monday evening at the Eaglecrest Club House.  Our evening includes a lovely traditional 
Christmas dinner, silent and live auction, no host bar and more!  Thanks so much to Val Gunn and Sheila 
Reed, our Xmas social event organizers, who will make this evening very special.  Last year it snowed 
that evening but we still managed to sing.   
 

Nationally, events continue to unfold and we were asked to hold a club vote to assist our 10 member 
CFUW National board with their deliberations at the GWI General Assembly on October 23-24, 2017.  
Twenty two CFUW P/Q members sent in their vote on the 3 motions and the club results were sent onto 
CFUW National before the deadline.  Thank you to all club members for your patience as we work our 
way through the options presented to us and to those who voted in this latest request.  
 

The Advocacy committee continues to coordinate the Red Dress Project for end of November/early 
5ŜŎŜƳōŜǊΦ  !ƴŘ ƻǳǊ hǳǘ ΨƴΩ !ōƻǳǘ ŎƻƳƳƛǘǘŜŜ Ƙŀǎ ƻǊƎŀƴƛȊŜŘ ŀŎǘƛǾƛǘƛŜǎ ǘƻ ŜƴƧƻȅΦ  ¢ƘŜ !ǇǇƭŜ hǊŎƘŀǊŘ Ǿƛǎƛt 
was a hit! 
 
Lots of exciting CFUW P/Q activities going on throughout November, and lots of community Craft sales 
to attend.  Enjoy the seasonal preparations and see you November 6th Monday at 7pm at our next 
General Meeting. 
 
Cheers,  Jacqueline -  President CFUW P/Q  2017/18 

 



3 

 

CFUW PQ Program:  Monday, November 6, 7:00 pm 

Kerry Mason:  Vivid Contribution: the life & works of Emily Carr (1871-1945) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The members of CFUW PQ are very happy to welcome, from Victoria and Port Alberni, Kerry 

Mason, B.A., M.A., Art History.  She brings both a broad perspective and fascinating insights to 

her November 6 lecture at the Qualicum Beach Civic Centre.  Those attending will see Emily 

Carr paintings from private and public collections as well as celebrate with Kerry the November 

5 launch of her second book The Life and Art of Arthur Pitts.  The members of CFUW PQ 

extend a cordial welcome to guests and to the general public.   

 

Kerry Mason, B.A. M.A., is an art historian, author, curator and art consultant who 

lectures at the University of Victoria, University of Colorado, the Victoria College of Art 

and Vancouver Island School of Art, offering courses on Canada and British Columbia 

with an emphasis on Emily Carr and Indigenous Arts of the Northwest Coast. 

Kerry has written many related articles, exhibit catalogues, and two books, Sunlight in the 

Shadows: the Landscape of Emily Carr, (Oxford University Press, 1984) and The Life and Art of 

Arthur Pitts (Mother Tongue Publishing, 2017).   She has curated more than fifty exhibitions for 

the University of Victoria and other institutions throughout North America. 

 

In her illustrated lecture, Vivid Contribution: the life and works of Emily Carr (1871-1945), 

Kerry Mason will present examples of Carrôs work from her earliest student days to her final 

canvases.  Many Carr paintings from private collections will add to the interest of those who 

have a good knowledge of Carrôs work in public collections.  For those new to the study of 

Emily Carr this lecture will give a comprehensive overview of the artist and author Emily Carr, 

who is both locally relevant and internationally significant. 

 

Val and Perry 

(Contributed by Perry Perry.)   
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Advocacy Report 

 
The Advocacy Committee is pleased to let everyone know that this year the 
decision has been made to mirror the dates that the United Nations decides 
upon annually to remember missing and murdered women in Canada. These 
dates are from Saturday 25th November to Sunday 10th December, 2017. 
During these 16 days Red Dresses will be hung in various locations in 
Parksville and Qualicum Beach.  CFUW/PQ members have contributed many 
red dresses to our project and for this we are very grateful. Final decisions 
are still in negotiation as to where the dresses will be hung however look out 
at the Book Sale when we will have one dress plus a beautiful poster 
developed by Maureen Wood to begin our project.  More next month. 
 
(Contributed by Betty Price.)  
 

CFUW Nanaimo Event 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Saturday October 21st at 11:30 - CFUW Nanaimo hosted its second annual celebration of 
Women's History Month, this time at the Nanaimo Golf Club.  Guest speaker was Susan Juby 
(middle of the photo), a Stephen Leacock award winning author, local educator and 
activist.  Her humorous presentation was well received by the packed room, the lunch was 
awesome, and the event well organized.  Kudos to CFUW Nanaimo.  Check out two of Susan 
WǳōȅΩǎ мм ōƻƻƪǎΥ  The Woefield Poultry Collective (nominee) and Republic of Dirt (award 
winner). 
 
Pictured are: Jacqueline Russell, Wendy Smith, Susan Juby, Eva Hilborn, and Carolyn Collyer. 
(Thanks to Jacqueline Russell for the picture and story.)   
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Global Outreach 

 
What is our club doing globally? 

 

CHES (Canadian Harambee Education Society) 

 

Our latest picture of Mariamu Omary in Endasak 

Secondary School in Katesh, Tanzania!   We have 

committed to supporting Mariamu through her high 

school years.   

          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mariamuôs academic report card shows 

that although her marks appear slightly 

lower than in Form 1, her position in her 

form has risen dramatically from 

ranking #46 out of 99 girls, to #18 out 

of 109 girls.  It appears she is figuring 

things out!  Also, her English is 

probably improving rapidly.  Her 

ódeportment report cardô (for lack of a 

better name) shows that she is a strong 

ñBò student in all areas.  The reason for 

Mariamu receiving so many ñDò marks 

in Form 1 remains unexplained.  This 

report card includes such things as work 

habits, discipline, self-esteem, behavior, 

hygiene and involvement in sports and 

cultural events.  Form 2 is wrapping up 

about this time in Tanzania and our 

treasurer will be sending Mariamuôs 

fees to CHES this month, for Form 3, 

which begins in January, 2018. 

 

Developments in Literacy (DIL) 

 

Our club has taken an interest in helping support students in a forward-thinking school in North 

Mazimabad, Karachi, Pakistan.  We are able to keep informed of its work through CFUW 

member Janet Farooq.  Janet lived near this part of the city when first married.  The school is 

named for her late husband, Dr. Ghazi Farooq and his family, and focuses on educating the 

children of displaced migrants who have not been going to school.  DIL holds nationally 
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recognized standards, uses child-friendly methodology, preference being given to girls who only 

get to study if the school is in their neighbourhood.    

 

First, DIL Canadaôs bi-annual report on the DIL Ghazi School shows an enrolment of 141 

students, (62 girls and 79 boys); an average school result for the annual exams conducted in 

March was 77.4%; a description of the qualifications of their new principal is given; pictures of 

the construction of the new 2
nd

 floor were sent; and finally, pictures of several co-curricular 

activities.  

 

Along with the report Janet included a short letter, dated Sept. 21, 2017: 

 

Dear All, 

An update on the progress at the DIL Ghazi Schooléthe second floor is almost complete so there 

will be enough classrooms for the primary grades (which go up to grade 6) and for a computer 

lab, powered by solar energy!) so pleased this is almost done.  Attached is also the first half 

report from the principal for 2017.  She is a new principal whom I have yet to correspond 

withéwill be doing so shortly.    

Janet Farooq 

 

 

On May 6
th
, the school celebrated Mothersô 

Day.  Students expressed their love and 

appreciation for their mothers in a tableau; 

they also made cards and pictures to present 

to their mothers.   

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On 30
th
 April, students of grade 4 made a 

presentation to the rest of the school about the 

importance of Labor Day.  They made posters 

and talked about the difficult lives of laborers. 
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ALDEA MAYA  

 

This year we supported Aldea Maya, a project in Guatemala 

spearheaded by CFUW member Louise Sosa.  We contributed to 

the teacher-training of recent high school graduate Juana Pop.  

Please see Juana Pop with her excellent report card Aug. 16. 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

*Translations for some of her 

subjects: 

Realidad social cultural: cultura, 

identidad y derechos humanos: 

(Human rights, cultural identity) 

Medio social y Natural il y su 

Didactica: (Natural environment) 

Quimica:  (Chemistry) 

Didactica del Idioma Materno:  

(Mother tongue) 

Didactica del Segundo Idioma:  

(Second language) 

Literatura universal:  (World 

literature) 

 

 

 

 

 

Note from Louise Sosa (Sept. 21, 2017), who is now in Guatemala: 

Hola CFUW, 

This is the latest photo of Juana Maria with her report card.  She is an exceptional student.  The 

report cards can be confusing.*  The numbers in the last section are what her final grades would 

be if she got zeroes in her last term of school.  She has an 84% average for term 3. 

Hugs, Louise   

 

You can read Louiseôs blog at Aldea Mayaôs webpage     www.aldeamaya.ca    

 

(Contributed by Wendy Reimer.)   

http://www.aldeamaya.ca/
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Out and About 

 
The Out and About event at Ravenshill Farm was fun and a success.  We 

picked gorgeous juicy apples of dozens of varieties in the rain. Learned 

about some different kinds of apples. Then when our car was full we had 

lunch at the Surf Side Lodge. A great day! 

 

The next Out and About will be November 25 at TOSH 

If a Champagne Tea sounds like something that you would like to do... 

join us at the 3 pm sitting. A couple of tickets are still available at 22.50 

each. 

 

December is always busy for everyone. The main feature for our club is 

always the Christmas Dinner, auction and party. This year Dec 4th. 

 

We will look forward to the New Year and all the activities our CFUW has to offer us. 

If there is something that you can suggest for an Out and About Activity 

just pop the suggestion into the suggestion basket that is at every GM 

 

Thank You and Regards, Camille 

  

Please see the glamourous poster at the end of the newsletter, provided to us by TOSH.     

 

Out and About Excursion to an  

Apple Orchard  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

Geraldine Mason; Janet Farooq, Gail Smith, and Catherine Khan.  

(Thank you to Maureen Wood for the pictures.)   
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Indigenous Talking Circle Gathering 
 

                         We will meet on Thursday November 2, 2017 

 

           1:30 pm at Robin Robinson's        484 Columbia Drive - 250-752-1548 

 

Here is an opportunity for sharing through discussion of our personal 

experiences, knowledge and encounters, and for further educating 

ourselves through reading and films. Changes will happen in the way 

Canada functions, let's be knowledgeable contributors to a more 

equitable country. 

 

This is a way to come to understand perspectives different from our 

cultural perspectives so that we can become part of building 

respectful, relevant relationships with the First Nations, Inuit and 

Metis peoples of our country, known as Indigenous. 

 

For more information phone Robin 

Feel welcome to become a part of our Indigenous Talking Circle. 

 
 (Contributed by Robin Robinson.) 

 
 

Book Sale Question and Answer 
 

Mary Ellen Campbell sent out a message asking our volunteers if they would be willing to place 

book sale signs as they have done in the past.  Her question and one response are shown below.  

She felt it was so witty and willing she wanted to share it with you!    

 

Question:  

 

Wow! Did you see the magnificent 'harvest' moon this evening? If only our CFUW book sale 

signs could be illuminated by such a moon   

 

Speaking of signs, I'm hoping you are agreeable to post signs for the sale occurring on October 

27th, 28th and 29th.  

 

Answer: From Heart's Content, NL, I am heartily content to post signs for the book sale.  

 

Sandy 

 

(Sandy is Robin Robinsonôs husband - and where would we be without the support of people like 

him?   

 

(E-mails forwarded by Mary Ellen Campbell/) 
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2017  

Christmas Banquet Information 
    

 
The Annual CFUWPQ Christmas Dinner will be held on December 4 at the Eaglecrest Golf Course for 
$35.00 a plate.  The agenda has not been confirmed.   If you know you will be away and wish to 
purchase a ticket or tickets (we love to have guests), Please make your cheque out to CFUW PQ  or cash 
in a well identified envelope to Lynn Brown or Sheila Reed.  More details will be included in the next 
newsletter.   

 
(Contributed by Sheila Reed.) 

 

General Meeting ï October 10, 2017 
As members arrived, they had the opportunity to pay dues, donate to Scholarship and Bursary 

Trust, sign up for Out and About excursions, choose a book sale shift for sorting and selling, and 

find out about other club opportunities. Katharina Rout introduced the speaker.  Members and 

guests enjoyed a most interesting presentation by Dr Helen Brown, titled ñWhy Brexit is 

Complicated.ò After Barbara Bond thanked the speaker, we had our usual animated discussion 

and snack interval, before a general meeting. (Thank you to Shirley Sterlinger, who took the 

photographs.) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Katharina Rout, Guest Nancy Randall (of VIU), and Dr. Helen Brown  


